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Research Analysis 

 

The proposed committee substitute to SB 254 provides that if the beneficiary of a health benefit 

plan is unable to obtain covered behavioral health services from an in-network provider in a 

timely manner, the plan must ensure coverage of the behavioral health services from an out-of-

network provider by arranging a network exception with a negotiated rate.  

 

The measure requires health benefit plans to establish a documented procedure to assist a plan 

member in accessing an out-of-network behavioral health care provider within a timely manner 

when no in-network behavioral health care provider is available. 

 

The measure specifies that agreements prevent the beneficiary from paying any amount greater 

than the amount the beneficiary would have paid if the services were received from an in-

network provider.  

 

The measure authorizes the beneficiary to seek coverage out-of-network if coverage is not 

arranged in the applicable time, and requires any health benefit plan that makes a payment to an 

out-of-network provider to make the details of the payment available to the Insurance 

Department upon request within 20 days.   

 

Prepared By: Matthew Brenchley 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

In its current form, SB254 requires a health insurer to cover out-of-network services under 

certain circumstances and requires health benefit plans to establish a documented procedure to 

assist a plan member in accessing an out-of-network provider.  

 

Officials from the Office of Management and Enterprise Services (OMES) provide the following 

information regarding the impact of the bill.  

 

OMES: 

 
 

Prepared By: Zachary Penrod, House Fiscal Staff 



 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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